
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date: 31 May 2024 

Reference: EXEC/MTP/O/Appointment/ 

Deputy Executive Secretary  

  

  

 

MESSAGE TO PARTIES AND OBSERVER ORGANIZATIONS 

 

Deputy Executive Secretary of the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change 

 

 

 

I wish to inform Parties and observer States to the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate 

Change, the Kyoto Protocol and the Paris Agreement, United Nations and related organizations and 

specialized agencies and admitted observer organizations, that the Secretary-General of the United 

Nations has appointed Ms. Noura Hamladji as the new Deputy Executive Secretary of the United Nations 

Climate Change Secretariat. 

  

Ms. Hamladji is expected to take up the position before the end of the summer period. The secretariat 

will provide updated information on entry on duty as soon as this is finalized. 

  

Please join me in welcoming Ms. Hamladji to the UNFCCC secretariat and to the process, as we work 

towards securing successful outcomes in Baku, Belém and beyond.  

 

 Yours sincerely, 

 

 (Signed by) 

 

 Simon Stiell 

 

 

 

 

Distribution: To Parties and observer States through their national focal points for climate change 

and diplomatic missions accredited to the Federal Republic of Germany, United Nations and related 

organizations and specialized agencies and observer organizations admitted by the Conference of the 

Parties. 
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